






This appeal was successful leading to a time saving of approximately 
12 months and enabling earlier mobilisation for construction.

Commercial
The procurement route chosen for the project was competitively 
tendered under a design and build contract using IChemE Red 
Book (lump sum). The original OJEU notice, which was issued in 
September 2014, received only two responses, perhaps indicating 
the market conditions at the time. In an attempt to encourage 
greater participation, the contract was changed to NEC3 ECC 
Option C (target cost) and the OJEU reissued in July 2015. 

This initially received three responses but due to existing workload 
commitments one party withdrew prior to the tender issue in 
November 2015.

Tenders were returned in June 2016 and appraisals undertaken 
which showed both to be technically compliant but with costs 
significantly above the company business plan (CBP) allowance. 
In response to the affordability challenge, risk and value exercises 
were undertaken internally and with the two tenderers separately. 

This exposed several opportunities that reduced the capital cost 
without significantly impacting on the ability to achieve the 
principal drivers The opportunities were incorporated into a revised 
Employers Works Information which was reissued in November 
2016.  

Contract
The preferred Bidder is GCM, a joint venture of GallifordTry, Costain 
and Mott MacDonald. The contract is due to be awarded to in 
August 2017 and the tendered scope comprises:

Darwen WwTW
�t�� 11,500m3 of storm storage. 

Darwen pipeline
�t�� 1,700m of 750mm diameter.

Blackburn WwTW
�t�� 35,000m3 of storm storage. 
�t�� 180,000m3 12-cell SBR, 8 (No.) disc filters and UV plant, all 

using Xylem technology. 
�t�� 33,000 tdspa sludge processing centre.

Conclusion 
At the time of writing (June 2017), GCM is carrying out the initial 
design, which is scheduled to be significantly complete by March 
2018. Construction will commence in November 2017, with 
excavation for the SBRs and will be fully complete in 2022. It is 
anticipated that United Utilities and GCM will jointly provide an 
article highlighting the detail design and construction of this 
project in a future issue of UK Water Projects. 

The editor and publishers would like to thank Roger Essex, Senior 
Consultant with Jacobs UK, and Jane Hancock, Water Modelling 
Engineer with GHD, for providing the above article for publication.
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